Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0952/P

	Development Proposed:
	Detached garage at The Barn at Pale Farm, Moss Lane, Leagram-with-Bowland

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish  Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application site relates to a barn currently undergoing conversion works under planning approval 3/03/0699/P.  The building is situated at the end of Moss Lane within the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  Planning permission is sought for a detached stone garage within the approved residential curtilage some 2½m to the north east of the barn conversion.  There are several neighbouring properties on the other side of the lane and Pale Farm, which is towards the west side of the barn conversion, all of these being a comfortable distance away from the proposal.  Therefore, the impact on residential amenity is minimal.  The maximum dimensions of the proposal are approximately 7m x 5m x 2.5m to eaves and 4.3m to the pitch.  The new driveway will be covered in stone chippings with a natural stone retaining wall to a height of 400mm.  The design of the proposal is considered sympathetic having a slated pitched roof with natural stone walling and quoins below, and timber doors. The garage will have a traditional appearance in-keeping with the barn conversion.  The turning head will allow for ample manoeuvring space within the curtilage. 

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 14 DecEMBER 2006














